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Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Monthly Meeting 
August 30, 2018 

 
Members in Attendance 
Robin Ashe   Marlene Viger  Jean Bridges 
Kathy Constantine  Shelley Drillen  Gloria Attenweiler 
Sue Roberts   Marilyn Hughes  Claudette Amoroso 
Jean Young   Carole Cook   Brenda Crosby  
Sandy Meehan  Yokiko Bigney  Marilyn Rice  
Judy Richard   Liz Coffin   Carol Brooks 
Nancy Hart   Diane Herring  Hilda Wardwell  
Gwen Archambault  Viola Kemp        

Thank you for your presence and participation at this meeting. 
 
Welcome:  President, Robin Ashe  
Robin read a note from Judy Richard thanking BWGC members for their care 
during her recent illness. 
 
Thanks to Liz Coffin for framing the picture of the Solheim winners.   
 
Reports: 

Secretary’s Report:  Gwen Archambault    
Members who have email will get emailed copies of the secretary’s 
reports.  Our website is:  
http://www.liz44.com/bangorgolf/index.htm 
Minutes of meetings will be posted on the website and in The Monthly 
Meeting Minutes notebook that can be found in the Bangor Municipal 
Golf Course women’s locker room. 

 
Vi Kemp made the motion to accept the minutes from the July 5th 
meeting.  Sandy Meehan seconded the motion.  The motion was 
approved.     
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jean Young 
The current checkbook balance is $3,091.25.  Vi Kemp moved to accept 
the Treasurer’s report.  Shelley Drillen seconded the motion.  The 
motion was approved. 
 
The complete Treasurer’s Report can be found in The Monthly Meeting 
Minutes notebook in the women’s locker room. 

 
Sponsor Committee:   (no report) 
  
Tournament Chair:  Marilyn Rice (no report) 
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Handicapper:  Sue Roberts  (no report) 
 
MSGA:  Jean Young, our BWGC Representative  

We had a great day when MSGA came to Bangor Municipal Golf Course 
for their tournament.  The weather was good, and the food was 
excellent. 
 
Jean gave the name of the winners for the tournament.  Bangor women 
did well in this home course tournament. 

 
Website:  Liz Coffin (no report) 
 
Three-putt Jar:  Judy Richard (no report)  
 
Birdie Tree:  Kathy Anderson (no report) 

 
Honoring Lori Frost 

Robin Ashe told us that Lori Frost is being inducted into the Women’s Golf 
Hall of Fame on September 6.  A golf tournament and banquet are being 
held at Poland Springs to recognize people who are being inducted.  If 
people wish to participate in the tournament, the cost is $45.00.  If people 
would like to participate in the tournament and the evening activities, the 
cost is $90.00.  For any of you who are interested in attending 
these events, Robin has information regarding the contact 
person. 
 
There was discussion about a gift for Lori.  Liz Coffin suggested that we 
donate $100.00 to the Women’s Golf Hall of Fame.  Gwen Archambault 
made the motion that we give Lori a gift and give monies to the Women’s 
Golf Hall of Fame.  Robin Ashe seconded the motion.  The motion was 
accepted.   
 
Since September 6 is the date of the Caring Connections Tournament, we 
will invite Lori to our Fall Meeting at Seasons Grill and Lounge.  We will 
pay for her dinner and present her with a gift.  Vi Kemp will be in charge of 
the gift.  In addition our club will give a donation, in Lori’s honor, to the 
Women’s Golf Hall of Fame.  The cost is not to exceed $250.00.   

 
Second Hole at Muni 

Jean Young talked about how water hazards are handled at other courses 
during MSGA play.  People are given one try to get the ball over the water.  
Then they take a penalty for the ball going in the water, and another stroke 
for carrying the ball to the other side of the pond.  From there the golf 
strokes are counted as usual.  Discussion ensued about whether this was 
really what MSGA would accept and what we want for our golf club.  This 
will go back to the Executive Committee for further discussion. 
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Old Business:   
Caring Connections Tournament:  Marlene Viger 
• Hero’s Grill needs people to sign up for lunch in advance so that they 

know how many to plan for.  The sign-up sheet was passed around.   
• Baskets and other items for raffle.  Sue Roberts is making a 

basket to raffle.  She would like to have someone help her with this.  
Marlene is donating a chair for outside events.  Kathy Constantine is 
donating a gift certificate.  If others are interested in giving an item to 
raffle, the donation would be appreciated. 

• Guests.  Marlene asked us to please bring guests.  Our goal for this 
tournament is to raise money and to have fun.  The format will be a 
scramble format.  There will be two special holes.  If we know the 
handicap index of our guests, we can give it.  Otherwise we can give an 
approximate handicap index.  Guests will be paired with the person 
who invited them.   The Pro Shop will complete the pairings. 

• The deadline for sign-up.  Sign-ups must be done by Sunday, 
September 2nd.   

• The color for clothing.  People can choose their color for the day 
according to the color of bracelets used to honor victims of certain 
types of cancer.  We may choose to wear more than one honoring color. 
 

New Business 
 Fall Meeting:  Robin Ashe 

The Fall Meeting is usually held on the first Monday of October.  Some 
people travel quite a distance.  The Executive Committee wanted to bring 
before the meeting members the possibility of meeting on a Thursday so 
that people from away would not have to drive to Bangor twice in one 
week.  The dates of Monday, October 1st and Thursday, October 4th were 
presented.  Members voted to have the meeting on Monday, October 1st. 

   
Chip-ins for August:  Carole Cook. 
 People receiving Chip-in golf balls for August: 
 Judy Richard     Shelley Drillen (2)     Marlene Viger     Kathy Anderson  
 
President’s Cup:  Diane Herring 

Diane announced the winners of the President’s Cup Tournament.  
Shelley Drillen is this year’s winner, and Kathy Constantine is the 
runner-up.  Congratulations to you both. 

 
Adjournment: 
Gloria Attenweiler made the motion for adjournment.  Judy Richard seconded 
the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 1:50 PM.   
  
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Gwen Archambault, Secretary     


